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Don Harrison Community Trail 
Dedication and CITO Event 

 
  We have had several articles about the “Green 
Corridor” over the past two years. On May 5th Murrysville 
Council voted unanimously to officially name that passage 
the Don Harrison Community Trail in recognition of his 
service to the Westmoreland Conservancy and to the 
community.  

 
 Don Harrison is a past president of Westmoreland 
Conservancy, serving from 1996 – 2000. It was during his 
tenure that the conservancy became landowners in their 
own right, with the King, Walter, Tomer and Flinn Reserves 
all being acquired within that time frame. He laid much of 
the foundation for Potter’s Corner, the acquisition of which 
was completed in 2001. And Don was instrumental in every 
aspect of the realization of the Caywood Reserve, which is 
the connection between Murrysville Community Park and 
the King Reserve.   

Saturday, 
June 26th turned 
out to be a perfect 
day to dedicate 
the trail with a 
CITO (Cache In, 
Trash Out) Event 
at the Caywood 
Reserve. Joe Ball 
of PAGA (Pittsburgh Area Geocaching Association) 
suggested and organized the clean-up in Don’s honor. The 
Westmoreland Conservancy and PAGA participants brought 
together a luncheon at the work site during which Don was 
presented with a brass plaque. There was a (non-alcoholic) 
champagne toast to start the festivities. Following the lunch 
break Joe Ball and interested parties placed the cache 
commemorating the CITO/Dedication Event. 

PAGA started their workday at 10AM, bagging trash 
from various locations around the property. When they 
finished at 8PM they had bagged and transported eight (8) 

pick-up truckloads 
down to the road for 
Allied Waste to tend to 
Monday morning. It 
was a very successful 
clean-up event and a 
fitting tribute to a man 
who has given so 
much of his time and 
effort to preserve the 
beauty of the community of Murrysville. 

 

Caching With the Conservancy 
By: Tracee Imai  (Arf2-D2) 

This year the Westmoreland Conservancy's annual 
geocaching event, Caching with the Conservancy 2010, 
took place on Saturday, May 22 in Murrysville. It officially 
opened with a welcome from both Shelly Tichy, president of 
the Westmoreland Conservancy and Robert Brooks, mayor 

of Murrysville. Despite pouring 
rain and thunderstorms, over 85 
people attended the event. The 
Westmoreland Conservancy 
invited the Municipality of 
Murrysville and other local 
community groups to participate 
as well. This all-day event 
included both geocaching and 
nature related activities 
including: a timed geocaching 
competition, temporary 

geocaches on both Conservancy and Municipal properties, 
a special set of temporary caches for the kids, craft tables, 
interactive tables, complimentary massages by Barb Brown, 
a raffle, and food. There was no charge to any of the 
participants.  

The wide range of activities at the event were 
designed to appeal to everyone's interests, regardless of 
whether they were new or experienced geocachers, or not a 
geocacher at all. One of the most popular activities was the 
tree identification hike led by naturalist Cyndi Fink. 
Interactive tables entertained participants throughout the 
day. These included an “Animals of Pennsylvania” display 
and quiz by S.L.A.M., bats and white nose disease 
presented by the Loyalhana Grotto, seed planting 
sponsored by the Murrysville Garden Club, and minimizing 
your environmental impact presented by the Girl Scouts. 
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Although the rain did not deter many from seeking the 
temporary caches, others welcomed the chance to attend 
the excellent series of presentations throughout the day. 
These included many geocaching talks such as “An 
Introduction to Geocaching” by Alan Freed that introduced 
the sport to non-cachers. Bill Powers, CEO of PixController, 
discussed motion activated wildlife photography such as the 
cameras he has used to film the birth of a bear cub in its 
den or the falcons on the top of the Gulf Tower in downtown 
Pittsburgh. Sohail Kwaja also discussed photography, but 

from a more personal 
approach. Not only 
was the audience 
awed by his stunning 
photographs, but the 
tips Sohail provided 
allow them to dream 
that one day they too 
might take such 
spectacular pictures. 

Michael Berman's talk on solving puzzle caches was geared 
toward the more experienced cacher. One attendee was 
especially excited at this presentation when she heard a 
suggestion that would help her solve a troublesome 
conundrum that had her sleepless for months! Not all 
geocaches require a physical container. Earthcaches, 
sponsored by the Geological Society of America, are a form 
of virtual caches. Geocachers must find the location given in 
the coordinates and learn some geology pertaining to the 
site in order to log the cache. Even experience geocachers 
may sometimes become confused by earthcaches. Mark 
Porembka presented an easy-to-understand introduction to 
these unique types of caches. And Shelly Tichy read 
excerpts from the Conservancy Corner Collections, a series 
of nature essays written by Dick Byers, a long-time 
Conservancy member.  

The special event geocaches were hidden 
throughout Murrysville. Participant's who chose to seek 
them were treated to a tour of some of the historic and 
green spaces available in Murrysville. This included the 
Westmoreland Conservancy reserves, Murrysville 
Community Park, the Forbes Trail monument and the 
historic well site. 

The picnic and the raffle always generate interest, 
and we would like to take the opportunity to thank those 
local (Murrysville, Delmont, 
Monroeville, Pittsburgh) 
businesses and friends that 
supported this event, either 
through directly donating to 
the picnic or by providing 
prizes for the raffle. Our 
thanks to: Borders Books, 
Chuck E. Cheese, 
Edwards' Family Chiropractic, The Ferreters, Ferri's Shur-
Save, Fox’s Pizza Den of Delmont, F Tambellini Ristorante, 
Geri Mitchell, Giant Eagle, Hoss's Steak and Seafood 
House, Hot Metal Diner, Hyperionics, Jane McMahill, Jeff 
McMahill (jma7geo), KarenLee Kreger, KFC, McDade's 
Daylight Donuts, Monroe Muffler & Brake, Monster Golf, 
Municipality of Murrysville, Murrysville Garden Club, Par 2 

Mini Golf, Pittsburgh Area Geocaching Association (PAGA), 
PixController, Shelly Tichy, S.L.A.M (Sportsmans Land 
Owner Alliance of Murrysville), Table 22, Tracee Imai (Arf2-
D2), Trader Joes, Village Hardware, Wildbirds Unlimited  
and Whole Foods.  The full list of donors and supporters 
appears in the event booklet, which can be found on the 
Westmoreland Conservancy website on the CWTC page. 

 
April 2010 Elections Meeting 
The April 28, 2010 Annual Members Meeting 

featured the election of new faces to our board of 
governors.  The general membership elects the board 
of governors, who in turn elect the officers. 

 Members elected Juliene Graham and Alan 
Halperin to join Dick Byers, returning to our board after 
a hiatus. Mount Fitzpatrick, Richard Wagner, Bjoerg 
Granger, Joanne Kendall, Shelly Tichy, Mark 
Emerson, Cary Bohl and Bill Powers round out the 11-
member board. The governors then elected the 2010 
officers: President: Shelly Tichy; Vice Pres: Mark 
Emerson, and Treasurer: Bjoerg Granger. Members 
Doug Bauman, Charles Conway and Katie Blackmore 
stepped down as their terms expired. 

 

Our Thanks to Charles Conway 
        By: Don Harrison 
 
Charlie Conway has resigned from the Board 

of Governors of the Westmoreland Conservancy. 
 Seated since 1993, he was our longest serving 
governor.  Charlie acted as our corporate attorney on 
a pro bono basis. He took care of real estate closings, 
pleadings for tax forgiveness, right-of-way 
agreements, encroachment problems etc.  The orderly 
growth of the conservancy is due in no small part to 
his conscientious service.  Our heart felt thanks to you, 
Charlie, for the many, many contributions you have 
made to the conservancy. 

 

Export Farmers’ Market 
 
 It’s that time of year again: Farmers’ Market 
Time! One thing people talk about is their anticipated 
visits to the various weekly markets in and around 
Pittsburgh. Fresh vegetables, flowers and baked 
goods are reason enough to go out and explore. We 
think it’s the perfect place to set up and meet our 
community! We can show you the locations of our 
reserves in reference to where you live in the vicinity, 
talk about upcoming walks and events and direct you 
to beautiful, peaceful trails where you can ease into 
the quiet of Nature. Come visit us. We’re part of your 
Community! 
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RALLY 2010 
 

      Last year the Westmoreland Conservancy officers 
attended Rally 2009, the National Land Conservation 
Conference which was held in Portland, OR. Rally 2010 is 
being held in Hartford, CT October 1-5 and plans are in the 
works to attend. We’ll be taking part in the Board Members’ 
Summit and several workshops in order to learn new things 
to help our organization continue to grow and thrive.  

 

Parks and Reserves Discovery Walks 
 

The Westmoreland Conservancy has teamed with 
the Murrysville Trail Alliance (MTA) to co-sponsor the 
Discovery Walks program being conducted on WC reserves 
and Murrysville parks. These walks are scheduled April 
through October, will last 1 – 3 hours and be held rain or 
shine. The Reserve walks are scheduled for the 3rd 
Saturday of each month. Wear comfortable shoes and 
remember to bring along water! There will often be a special 
focus of interest such as wildflowers, birds, butterflies, 
nature photography, or local history. There are no fees, and 
no registration is required. The schedule, time and meeting 
place follows:  

 
Date           time            location          me eting place                     
 
7/03/10   10:30 am   Pleasant Valley Park   parking lot 
 
7/17/10   10:30 am   Tomer Reserve        parking lot,  
           Twin Oaks. 
 
8/07/09   10:30 am     Duff Park        pavilion 
 
8/21/10   10:30 am    King/Potter Reserves   parking lot 
          Crowfoot Rd. 
 
9/04/10  10:30 am  Kellman Nature Reserve    lot 
          Kellman Dr.  
9/18/10   10:30 am      Walter Reserve       parking lot,  
             Weistertown Rd. 
 
10/09/10   8 am   Bear Hollow Park Photo Walk 

 
Additional information about Murrysville Parks is 

available at www.murrysville.com. Information about these 
and other events can be found at 
www.westmorelandconservancy.org.  

Loyalhanna Grotto 
Special Guest Presentation 

 
            Did you know that one brown bat eats 1000 insects 
every hour?  Bats are a very important part of our 
ecosystem and they are threatened by white-nose 
syndrome.  Join us on Wednesday, July 28th at 7PM in the 
Municipal Meeting Room as Katie and Aron Schmid from 
the Loyalhanna Grotto discuss bats and the impact of this 
devastating disease on the local population. Our regular 
July meeting will follow. 

 

   Westmoreland Conservancy Online 
 
You know you can visit our website at 

www.westmorelandconservancy.org.  
Our NEW facebook page is now linked to Twitter: 
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Westmoreland-
Conservancy/102532869781767?ref=search&sid=134
0469582.658141340..1 Become a fan and help us 
grow! 

 

Schedule of Upcoming Events 

 
Please respond if attending an outing or event to: 

������������	�
�����
���  
 

Saturday, July 3 rd: Park walk: Pleasant Valley Park: 
10:30AM at PV Parking area, Pleasant Valley Rd.    
 
Saturday, July 17 th: Tomer Reserve Walk: 10:30 am at 
parking area, Twin Oaks Rd.   Bird Walk 
 
Wednesday, July 28 th: Monthly meeting 7 PM at the 
Murrysville Library Municipal Room. Loyalhanna Grotto 
 
Saturday, August 7 th: Park & Reserve walk: Duff Park 
10:30 am Duff Park Pavilion.   
 
Saturday, August 14 th: Murrysville Community Day 2 – 
9PM at Murrysville Community Park 
 
Saturday, August 21 st: Park & Reserve walk: King 
Reserve 10:30 am Crowfoot Rd. parking lot. 
 
Wednesday, August 25 th: Monthly meeting 7:30 PM at the 
Murrysville Library Municipal Room. 
 
Saturday, September 4 th: Park & Reserve walk: Kellman 
Nature Reserve: 10:30am at Kellman Dr. Parking area. 
 
Saturday, September 18 th : Park & Reserve walk: Walter 
Reserve: 10:30am Weistertown parking area 
 
Wednesday, September 22 nd: Monthly Meeting, 7:30 PM 
at the Murrysville Library Municipal Room. 
 
Friday, October 1 – Tuesday, October 5 : Rally 2010 in 
Hartford, CT 
 
Saturday, October 9 th: Bear Hollow Park: 8 am Photo 
Hike 
 
Tuesdays: Export Farmers’ Market: 4PM – 7PM every 
week July, August & September except when raining. 
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  2010 Board of Governors/Officers��� �

Officers: President – Shelly Tichy 
                Vice President – Mark Emerson 
                Treasurer - Bjoerg Granger 
Governors: Mount Fitzpatrick, Juliene Graham 
                    Cary Bohl, Alan Halperan,   
                    Richard Wagner, Bill Powers 
   Joanne Kendall, Dick Byers 
 
The meetings are open, and we look forward to 
seeing you there. Meetings are held the 4th 
Wednesday of each month at the Murrysville 
Library at 7:30 pm. 
                       *July 28 th  7PM, Guest Speakers    

                                August 25 th  
                                September 22 nd    
 
The next Newsletter is scheduled for: 
                                 October 2010 
 

��������������������������������������������������������  
��� �  Westmoreland Conservancy 

An all volunteer, non-profit, 501c-3 
Corporation dedicated to acquiring and 
preserving rural and rustic lands for the 
public good. 
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Westmoreland Conservancy 
Membership Application 

P.O. Box 446 
Murrysville, PA  15668 

 

Membership Levels 
 

Individual...................………..$15.00 
Family..........................………..20.00 
Business membership...………..40.00 
Additional Donation…….$_________ 
 
Name____________________________________ 
 
Address__________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________ 
 
City______________________________________ 
 
State _________  Zip Code___________________ 

e-mail ____________________________________  

For your convenience, you may also renew your 
membership or give donations through our website 

at www.westmorelandconservancy.org 


